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INTRODUCTION: 

The purpose of the orientation program was to welcome the newly admitted BCA -1st semester 

students. The orientation was organized by “THE SCHOOL OF COMPUTER 

APPLICATIONS” on 25th  July 2024 at the NSCBM GOVT COLLEGE Hamirpur. Students 

were welcomed by a speech given by Prof. Pankaj Kumar, in which he gave a brief introduction 

about the BCA course and about department. He also introduced the faculty members of the 

department; shared achievements made by the students, and highlighted the facilities provided by 

the department. 

PROGRAM DETAILS: 

 Date and Venue: The program was conducted in the department of school of computer 

applications, Room no. 261, and lasted from 10:30 am to 12:50 pm. 

 The program was facilitated enthusiastically. Facilitators presented their topics precisely. 

Prof. Pankaj Kumar warmly welcomed the new batch of 2024 students and provided 

them with a brief introduction about the School of Computer Applications. He mentioned 

the rules and regulations, achievements, fests, internships, and add-on courses. He also 

introduced the respective faculty members to the students, ensuring that they were 



acquainted with the individuals who would be guiding them throughout their academic 

journey. 

 
 

 Prof. Lavli Rana, the coordinator of BCA, delivered a motivational speech, further 

inspiring the students and emphasizing the importance of dedication and hard work. 

 



 

 Prof. Madhuri Gupta, delivered an inspiring motivational speech to the new batch of 

students during the orientation program. The speech aimed to encourage and guide the 

students as they embark on their academic journey. 

 Prof. Shilpa Soni presented an overview of the curriculum and the various specializations 

available in the BCA program. She emphasized the importance of choosing the right 

courses and utilizing the resources provided by the department to excel in their studies. 

 The lab attendants, Kamal Dev and Jagveer Singh, were also introduced, highlighting 

their roles in assisting students with practical sessions. 

 



 
 

CONCLUSION: 

The orientation program successfully introduced the new BCA students to the department and its 

faculty. It provided them with essential information and motivated them as they begin their 

academic journey. The event set a positive tone for the upcoming semester, ensuring that 

students felt welcomed and informed about the resources and support available to them. 
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